

CITY OF FRANKLIN COUNCIL AGENDA REPORT

City Council Meeting, January 27, 2015

From: Kevin LaChapelle, Fire Chief

Subject: For the Franklin City Council to consider naming the City Right of Way that leads to the Franklin Water Treatment Facility.

Recommending motion:

- 1. Councilor moves: "I move the Franklin City Council name the City Right of Way that leads to the Franklin Water Treatment Facility to "Water Street".
- 2. Mayor asks a second, discussion, and calls the vote.

Background:

- 1. The R.O.W. that leads to the Franklin Water Treatment Facility currently has an address of 79 Hill Road. On this R.O.W. are a total of three properties that have potential for future commercial/residential development. One of those is the City property which has two separate buildings.
- 2. There have been two separate medical emergencies at the Treatment Facility that required Fire Department response. One of these incidents offered address confusion that slowed response time. By naming this as a private roadway we will accomplish several things;
 - Private road will allow further review and requirement specifications when development is proposed
 - Naming will be in alignment with NH RSA 231:133a
 - Most importantly, naming this road will enhance our ability to respond without flaw and address confusion.
- 3. Water Street Due to the Water Treatment Plant being located on this roadway.

Fiscal Impact: A sign will be purchased by the Water Department for this project.

